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	A MEETING OF THE BOARD OF EDUCATIONAL SERVICE UNIT #2 WAS CONVENED IN OPEN AND PUBLIC SESSION ON MONDAY JANUARY 18, 2021 AT 1:00 P.M. VIA ZOOM TELECONFERENCE.
Notice of the meeting was given in advance by publication and/or posting in accordance with the Board approved method for giving notice of meetings.  Notice of this meeting was given in advance to all members of the Board of Education.  The Secretary of the Board maintains a list of the news media requesting notification of meetings and advance notification to the listed media of the time and place of the meeting and the subjects to be discussed at this meeting was provided.  Availability of the agenda was communicated in the publicized notice and a current copy of the Agenda was maintained as stated in the publicized notice.  All proceedings of the Board of Education, except as may be hereinafter noted, were taken while the convened meeting was open to the attendance of the public.
The Board President called the Meeting to order at 1:00 P.M. 
ANNOUNCEMENT OF OPEN MEETINGS ACT POSTING

At the beginning of this meeting, the President announced and informed the public that a current copy of the Open Meetings Act is posted in the Meeting Room.
CONSENT AGENDA:

It was moved by Robertson and seconded by McGill to approve the consent agenda which included: the agenda for the current meeting, minutes of the December 21, 2020 Regular Board Meeting, excuse the absence of Matt Connealy, and to accept the Treasurer’s Report which included a monthly bank balance, payroll, bills and the inclusion of the six month financial recap.   After discussion and on roll call vote, the Board voted as follows:
Voting for: Gibson, Schrieber, Erickson, McGill, Nabb-Martin, Rastovski and Robertson
Voting against: None

Not voting: None
Motion carried (7-0)
ACTION ITEMS:

ELECTION OF BOARD OFFICERS:  It was moved by McGill and seconded by Nabb-Martin to retain the Board Officers, as follows:  Vern Gibson – President, George Robertson – Vice President, and Harlan Schrieber – Secretary.  After discussion and on roll call vote, the Board voted as follows:
Voting for:  Schrieber, Erickson, McGill, Nabb-Martin, Rastovski, Robertson and Gibson
Voting against:  None

Not voting:  None

Motion carried (7-0)

PERSONNEL:  It was moved by Robertson and seconded by Erickson to approve the hiring of Rebecca Walker as an SLP.  After discussion and on roll call vote, the Board voted as follows:

Voting for:  Schrieber, Erickson, McGill, Nabb-Martin, Rastovski, Robertson and Gibson

Voting against:  None

Not voting:  None

Motion carried: (7-0)
LMHP POSITION:  It was moved by McGill and seconded by Erickson to approve the addition and hiring of a third LMHP position.  After discussion and on roll call vote, the Board voted as follows:

Voting for:  Erickson, McGill, Nabb-Martin, Rastovski, Robertson, Gibson and Schrieber

Voting against:  None

Not voting:  None

Motion carried: (7-0)

INFORMATION ITEMS:

BOARD:  An ESU 3 Board Member has passed away and a Sympathy card has been sent to ESU 3 on behalf of the Board and Staff.  The governor has approved virtual meetings through April 2021.  Ted asked that everyone consider how we would like to hold our meetings going forward.  Six staff members have had their first COVID shot.  Some were via overages from Three Rivers.  We are an “on deck” location for extra shots, so that none go to waste.
Emails have been sent to staff members about our ongoing Mental Health support.

We are starting an internal water drinking challenge though our wellness team.

We continue to get our hands-on PPE and just recently picked up 30,000 masks.  We are holding back supply for when schools begin in the fall.

A team is working on purchasing a washer/dryer for the Independent School.

AIT Group is working on our list of services.  The goal is to do a survey of our districts to see if they are aware of all our services, do they use any of them, and if so how we are doing.

PRESENTATION:  TECHOLOGY.  Megan Walker introduced herself as the newest member of our Technology Team.  She has an Associates of A.S. Server Administration from Metropolitan Community College.  She gave an overview of her previous job experiences and spoke of her two children.  Megan will help with troubleshooting, fix & support the network and servers. Automate processes, do help desk duties and innovate and discover new technology that can help support our schools.
Cody Ernesti gave a presentation on:
Data Center Monitoring – Weekly/Monthly maintenance, real-time monitoring the generator and a/c units, now receiving alerts on power outages or a/c failures and temperature spikes.  There is now a DataCenter Utility Information Dashboard, that can be used for analysis and monitoring.

KnowB4 is staff training that helps with hacker awareness.  Each month employees watch a video regarding hackers and phishing, etc.  Every two weeks a phishing email is sent out to staff to keep them on their toes and aware of noticing suspicious emails.

Eduroam is a statewide initiative attempting to help with the homework gap for students.  Andy and Cody will be members of the State Tech Committee, that is developing this.

ESU 2 Threat Tracker.  The Department of Homeland Security sends reports and Cody has developed a tool that takes the data and digests it and sends it our to the individual school districts.  

The Tech Dept is also working with schools and their networks to see if they are utilizing their technology to the best ability.

Infrastructure of Service is letting the districts know of the rack space available in our data center, Software, as a service, is making districts aware of some of the software that ESU 2 has developed and has available, as for example the Sub Hub.

Cody and his department have set training goals and future plans include logging and monitoring and data collection.
The meeting was adjourned at 1:46 P.M.
The next meeting will be held February 15, 2021.
Secretary

	


